Construction on the 9/11 Memorial at the World Trade Center site, “Reflecting Absence,” began Monday in the shadow of 9/11 family members protesting the planned design for alleged safety concerns and design flaws. The Coalition of 9/11 Families, of which VOICES is a member, filed a lawsuit in State Supreme Court in Manhattan last Friday to halt work on the Memorial. The suit charges that LMDC and the Port Authority, the site's owner, failed to consult with the group on the design and to follow proper procedure. A judge began hearing arguments on Wednesday, according to a Canadian TV News Report. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/WTC/article_002712.php   
"LMDC has used our calls to preserve and provide access to the footprint remnants at bedrock as an excuse to bury the memory of Sept. 11, to hide it away, as if it is something our nation should be ashamed of. For the record; we've never asked the LMDC to build a subterranean memorial and museum," said Coalition member Anthony Gardner, quoted in a Chinese News Net article http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/WTC/article_002736.php.  LMDC President Stefen Pryor, quoted in the Associated Press said Monday that the Memorial would "fulfill the highest standards of both safety and beauty." He said the agency had consulted extensively and publicly with its Family steering committee and would continue to hear family members' concerns as construction proceeds. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/WTC/article_002735.php
Groups of up to one hundred 9/11 Family Members have protested at the site this week for various reasons. Some called for “no underground Memorial,” claiming the location of “Reflecting Absence” below ground would trap visitors during an emergency. Others claim that placing the Memorial underground dishonors the memory of 9/11 victims. "Many families feel this shows a great deal of disrespect. There's nothing above ground. But we're also concerned about the safety," said Diane Horning, whose son died in the WTC, quoted in a New York Newsday article. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/WTC/article_002701.php
9/11 Family member Rosaleen Tallon has held a 24-hour vigil near Ground Zero and held a press conference…
“Reflecting Absence” also faces charges by influential preservationist groups that the design obscures the historical Twin Towers footprints. Last week the National Trust for Historic Preservation asked the LMDC to halt construction pending a new assessment of the Memorial’s impact on the footprints can be completed. But some feel the preservationist agenda for the WTC site is out of touch with the current needs of a major city. David Stanke, who has been an advisor to the LMDC, writes in a NY Daily News Op-Ed http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/WTC/article_002718.php: “Unlike Civil War battlefields, the World Trade Center site is not an abandoned farm. It is the center of a vital city” and cannot be subject to the same “rigid value system” of preservation. The LMDC has made it clear that it will continue with construction unless the courts force a halt.
